MINUTES OF 

QUENDON & RICKLING PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 HELD ON WEDNESDAY   21st May 2014


PRESENT:



Alan Price (Chairman)


Nigel Ackerman



Robert Arnold


Michael Atlee


Brandon Chapman


Antony Jones


Chris Phillips


Sue Phillips (Parish Clerk)


6 Members of the Public

1.
Election of Chairman   RA nominated Alan Price as Chairman.  The nomination was seconded by TJ and unanimously agreed.  Alan Price  was duly elected.

2.
Election of Vice Chairman  AP nominated Nigel Ackerman as Vice Chairman.  The nomination was seconded by RA and unanimously agreed.  Nigel Ackerman  was duly elected.
3.
Dispensations/Declaration of Interest  None noted.
4.
Apologies for Absence  Apologies had been received from Cllr.  Jeremy Rose and Cllr. Ray Gooding.

5.
Councillor Roles  The following responsibilities were agreed:

Liaison with Rickling School:




Michael Atlee

Liaison with Rickling Green Recreation Association:

Michael Atlee

Emergency Plan:





Tony Jones

Planning Committee:





Michael Atlee & Robert Arnold

B1383 Committee & Liaison with ECC Highways:

Alan Price

Community Speed Watch:




Alan Price

PROWs:






Nigel Ackerman

Community Initiative Funding:



Chris Phillips & Tony Jones

Defibrillator Co-ordinator




Chris Phillips

Village Plan PC Representatives



Michael Atlee, Brandon Chapman, 








Robert Arnold and Chris Phillips

Grit Bin & Community Skip Co-ordinator


Brandon Chapman

Parish Communications




Robert Arnold

6.
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 16th April 2014  These had been circulated and approved and were signed by the Chairman as a true record.  
7.
Matters arising from the Minutes of  16th April 2014 meeting:  None noted
8.  
Public Participation The occupants of Holly House noted that they have submitted a planning application.  It  was confirmed that the Clerk had received e-mail notification of the application from UDC after publication of the Agenda.  This had been circulated to the Councillors and the hard copy, when received, will be passed to the Planning Committee in the usual way. 
9.
Finance 
The Clerk reported the following outgoings since the meeting on 16th April 2014:-
Cheques Issued

Homestart Donation





 50.00
PCC Donation (for Gavin & Maureen Lord)



 50.00









  100.00
Cheques to be authorised
Stationery






  52.83
EALC Fee (Planning Course) 





  67.00
Carr & Bircher (skip hire)





276.00

Clerk’s Salary





293.84


    





 689.67
EON Payment April







   42.77
Total Payments

        


   
                         832.44
Lloyds current account balance at last meeting

      £16,511.94
Less total payments




        ( £832.44)
Add

Precept payment




        £5,681.00

UDC Grant





        £1,138.00
   







      £22,498.50







The payments listed above were unanimously authorised.
10.  The Clerk advised that the Audit Commission Annual Return and relevant documents for the year ended 31st March 2014 have been completed. These documents have been approved by the Internal Auditor (Tony Lett) and the notice stating they are available to the public (at the Clerk’s address) has been displayed on the notice boards.  The year end accounts were agreed as a true record of the Parish Council’s finances. Minute reference AGM/21/05/14/10.  They will be sent to the External Auditor (Audit Commission) by 30th June 2014 for approval (the date requested by the Audit Commission).  
11.  The Clerk noted that AON had sent through a quotation for renewal of the insurance and there had been a 21% increase in premium, making the premium for the year £1,233.62.  She had contacted Zurich Town, Parish & Community Councils Team who quoted £555.34 p.a. for a 3 year Long Term Agreement with slightly better conditions in terms of excess and admin costs.  It was unanimously agreed that the quotation from Zurich should be accepted and a 3 year Long Term Agreement entered into.   

12.  Update of Financial Regulations  The Clerk noted that she is reviewing the model document for the new financial regulations and will circulate the final document for comment which should then be formally adopted at the next PC Meeting 

13.  Correspondence A letter had been received from Quendon & Rickling PCC thanking the PC for the donation of £50 towards a gift for Maureen & Gavin Lord in recognition of their work for the community.  
14.  Neighbourhood Watch  It was agreed that responsibility for the role of primary NHW Co-ordinator for the parish should not rest with the PC.  The Clerk should contact Alan Johnson (Chairman, Uttlesford District NHW Steering Committee) to obtain a summary of the “job description” which should be put in THE LINK to seek volunteers.  CP suggested that if there are no volunteers, the PC could then consider what, if any, role it wishes to take.
15.  Update on Forums/Presentations  None attended. 
16.  UDC Local Plan a copy of the draft UDC Local Plan had been circulated to all Councillors.  AP will send a response citing the issues raised and will also ask for another affordable homes survey be undertaken in Q&R.
17.  Parking/Speed Limit (Green Road)   AP noted that the application for a reduction in the speed limit to 20 mph is in progress but it is likely the procedure could take a year, and there will be the need for a traffic survey in Green Road.  It was noted that, if possible, this should be done during school term time.  AP said he would put this suggestion forward.
18.   Horse Chestnut Trees outside Rickling House  It was noted that ECC had acknowledged responsibility for the area and will carry out the necessary work on the diseased trees in due course.  CP asked if it would be possible for the trees to be cut back so as not to overhang the pavement which becomes dangerous when leaves and conkers fall and become wet.  The Clerk will pass on the request to ECC.
19. Village Plan  MA reported that he had sent an e-mail to the Steering Group requesting availability for a meeting in June.  He also noted a new member should be sought to replace  Gavin Lord who has moved from the village.
20.
Village Map BC advised that he has been speaking to Greenbarnes regarding the production of 2 maps and has contacted Get Mapping to find out if their information can be used.  This has been agreed subject to Crown Copyright being shown.  He has spoken to the Village Hall Committee regarding the siting of one map on the wall of the Village Hall and is still considering the possibility of using the cricket pavilion for the other.  The wall at the entrance to Thistley Crescent has also been put forward as a potential site.  It is likely that 2 maps will cost slightly in excess of the original budget of £2,000.  It was agreed that the project should continue. 
21.  Litter Picking  In conjunction with the Essex Anti Litter Campaign, a Litter Picking Day should be arranged for 26th July.  The Clerk will confirm this date with UDC and the event will be publicised in due course.
22. Community Skip  BC noted that generally the skip was used properly although, despite a notice being put on it on Sunday to say it was full, a mattress was subsequently left at the side of it.  Carr & Bircher had not collected the skip at the given time and they also failed to deliver the invoice as requested.  BC was pleased to report, however, that Carr & Bircher did also take the mattress when removing the skip.  The Clerk confirmed she had since received the invoice and payment was being prepared. 
23. Quendon Wood   A resident had sent an e-mail advising that she had attended a talk on the  Ancient Woodlands in Essex and had spoken to the speaker about Quendon Wood.  He  confirmed that he was aware of the work in the wood and agreed it needs to be done.  He had also suggested that he felt it would be beneficial if walkers went through the wood as they spread seeds and also disturb the deer. The e-mail had been circulated to the Councillors. 
NA said there are principally 2 issues regarding the management of the wood, the timing of the work and the type of equipment used.  He is hoping to meet with Natural England to discuss this.

With regard to access, NA had spoken to Rt. Hon. Sir Alan Haslehurst MP and it is apparent that there is the need to apply to Essex County Council for a formal Right of Way to be established.

24. Highways  AP reported he had received, and duly signed, documentation from UDC confirming the PC’s payment of £4k towards the VAS.  It is expected that the VAS will be delivered in around 16 weeks.
25.
Footpaths NA said there was nothing further to report although he would like to arrange a walk around some of the footpaths with the Farm Manager.
26.
Planning
a) Applications
i) UTT/14/1308/FUL and UTT/14/1309/LB Appletree Cottage, Church End
Demolition of connecting link between 2 cottages to create two properties  - No objection
ii) UTT/14/1310/HHF and UTT/14?1311/LB Appletree Cottage, Church End

Two storey extension to Apple Tree Cottage West, addition of two bay cart shed garage with store – No objection
b)   Decisions:
i) UTT/14/0839/LB Quendon White House – single storey rear extension (renewal of UTT/0129/11/LB)  -  no objection

ii) UTT/14/0719/0128/HHF Quendon White House – single storey rear extension (renewal of UTT/0128/11REN) – no objection
c)  Trees:  None noted
d) UDC Councillors Monthly Report of Alleged Breach of Planning Control: 
A complaint that estate agents boards were being displayed in excess of the permitted number on Brick Kiln Lane.  Investigated and found to be correct.  The matter has now been dealt with and the file closed. 
27.  Agenda Items to be included at Next Meeting,  Wednesday, 2nd July 2014: nothing noted
The meeting closed at 8.40 p.m.
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